
 

        

  

   
     
   

Date:  August 18, 2016  #16-248 

District: District 3 - Marysville, www.dot.ca.gov/dist3 

  Amarjeet S. Benipal, District Director                         

Contact: Deanna Shoopman  deanna.shoopman@dot.ca.gov 

Phone: (530) 741-4572; (530) 632-0080 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

Allow Extra Travel Time on U.S. Highway 50 in the Sierra over the Next 3 Months 
 

El DORADO COUNTY – Construction and maintenance work will cause day and night time 
traffic delays along a 45-mile stretch of U.S. Highway 50 between Camino and Echo Summit 
over the next three months, the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) announced 
today. 
 
Crews will be setting up lane restrictions on the four-
lane section of U.S. 50 in the Camino area and one-
way traffic control on the two-lane stretch of highway 
over the summit. Motorists can expect up to 20 minute 
delays. These lane restrictions will continue through 
the end of November, weather permitting. 
 
Caltrans will be removing hundreds of dead trees 
along the highway, paving a section of roadway over 
the summit and doing foundation drilling on Echo 
Summit. 
 
Here is the schedule for these three projects:   
 

• There will be one-way traffic control starting at 9 p.m. on Sunday, August 21, and 
continuing through 9 a.m. August 26 at the Echo Summit Bridge. Crews will be drilling 
into the foundation to gather information for plans to replace the bridge. Work will take a 
break for another construction project and resume in late September. Completion is 
expected on October 15. 
 

• Around the clock one-way traffic control between Strawberry and Johnson Pass Road 
around Echo Summit is scheduled to start at midnight August 29 and continue 
through mid-October. Crews will be doing pavement grinding and paving work. 
 



 

        

  

   
     
   

• From September 6 through the end of November, motorists can expect lane 
restrictions and one-way traffic control to occur at various times and locations between 
Braeburn Lane in Camino and Echo Summit. Crews will be removing hundreds of dead 
or dying trees impacted by the drought and the bark beetle infestation to ensure public 
health and safety. 

Weather or unexpected events may delay or prolong the closures. Caltrans advises 
motorists to “Be Work Zone Alert.” The department will issue traffic updates on Twitter 

@TahoeRoads. Please visit the Tahoe Roads web page at http://www.tahoeroads.com  
For real-time traffic, click on Caltrans QuickMap at: http://quickmap.dot.ca.gov/   
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